
 
 
 
2 TWINNING ARRANGEMENTS (AN104-2004) 
 
Reference is made to Article V of the minute of meeting of the City Council of 11th March, 2002 
wherein it was agreed that Twinning Associations be reimbursed for amounts spent on twinning in the 
immediate following financial year up to a maximum of £1,000 and subject to the receipt of audited 
financial accounts. 
 
In this regard it is recommended that the Council reimburse the Twinning Associations for twinning 
activities for the period 1st April, 2003 and 31st March, 2004. 
 
In the case of the Dundee Orleans Twinning Association the grant will be retained and paid in 2006 in 
accordance with Article II of the minute of meeting of the City Council of 12th January, 2004. 
 
Maximum cost would be £4,000 and this will be met from the Support Services Department Revenue 
Budget in 2004/2005. 
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